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        Rotary Club of St. Andrew |          standrewrotary |            standrewrotary

Follow us 

….Congrats to all!

Today’s MeeTing JUne 9, 2020

Welcome:  We extend a warm welcome to all visiting Rotarians 
and Guests. 

Theme of the month:   Rotary Fellowship Month

Today’s Agenda: “Post COVID-19: Economic Liberalism cannot be   
 the only answer – the state must play a mjor role”

Keynote Speaker: Radcliffe Robinson, Entrepreneur 

APPY

Birthday
&

Anniversary

Birthdays:   The following persons will celebrate 
their birthdays and anniversaries during the week:- 
June 02, 2020 – June 15, 2020

Members’ Birthdays:  PDG Al – June 04th  
   VP Travian – June 05th

    PAG Webster – June 15th

Spouses’ Birthdays:    PP. Jennifer’s husband Norman – June 02nd  

Anniversaries:        PP Tony and wife Evril – June 07th



8 9

Presidential message
JUNE 2020

My Rotary journey began 40 years ago when I joined the 
Rotary Club of Decatur, Alabama, at the age of 25, and it 
has brought my family and me many unforgettable mo-
ments. But nothing could have prepared me for connect-
ing with the world as president of Rotary International. 
My individual Rotary journey has become a shared Rotary 
journey with each of you.
All of the incredible people Gay and I met this year 
— Rotarians, Rotaractors, and the extended family of 
Rotary — will be an inspiration for the rest of our lives. 
We visited clubs and projects from Uruguay to Ukraine, 
from Nigeria to New Zealand, and beyond. We were 
privileged to crisscross the globe, circumnavigating it twice 
and moving back and forth between the Northern and 
Southern hemispheres. Each country and each stop held its own Rotary magic. While in 
Zimbabwe in March, we participated in a medical vocational training team mission with 
Rotarians from India, providing health, hope, and life itself to the thousands who came 
for treatment. We also felt the energy of more than 300 young people at a Rotary Youth 
Symposium in Harare. What a thrill it was to be with these young people!
This year Rotary launched our new Action Plan, and I trust each club is putting that plan 
to use. And I have been energized by the efforts to embrace the priorities I set for this 
Rotary year: engaging families, providing leadership opportunities for all ages, celebrat-
ing our history with the United Nations in its 75th year, and, most significantly, growing 
Rotary.
As COVID-19 reached around the globe, we found ourselves in a world transformed. We 
have been forced to connect in ways we could never have imagined, testing our ability to 
adapt. We have made tough decisions, including canceling club meetings, district confer-
ences, presidential conferences, and, much to our regret, the 2020 Rotary International 
Convention in Honolulu. Together everyone is placing the public good and welfare first, 
despite the loss of meetings, events, and experiences that had been planned for years.
As we looked forward to the Rotary Convention in Honolulu, we learned about the aloha 
spirit. Our Rotary friends in Hawaii showed us that “aloha” means mutual regard and 
affection. It extends warmth and caring with no expectation of anything in return. The 
spirit of aloha applies wherever in the world we may live. As Rotarians, Rotaractors, and 
members of the family of Rotary, we are connected, and as aloha has been defined to 
me: Our connection to one another is based upon mutual respect for our differences 
as well as our appreciation for what we have in common. Community is the sum of 
individuals — individuals who have concern for one another, who care, share, and take 
responsibility.
As I have witnessed the members of the Rotary community act to care for humanity 
amid the coronavirus pandemic, I have seen the aloha of Rotary. We are indeed people 
of action. Every day, but particularly during this pandemic, the Rotary community has 
demonstrated its aloha spirit. It is a gift to be shared, and we are each a steward of this 
gift of Rotary. Gay and I have been amazed, inspired, and humbled by all of you within 
the family of Rotary.
Indeed, I would say that the last part of our shared Rotary year was transformational. 
We found new ways to make the lives of others better, new ways to move forward 
together. And, together, we will continue to grow Rotary so that we may increase our gift 
of Rotary to our local and global communities.
Gay and I will always remember and treasure our year with you, our shared journey, 
as Rotary Connects the World!

The end of the Rotary year is fast approaching. And with that, clubs are begin-
ning to think about their traditional changeover ceremonies. Like many things 
in the world after the COVID-19 pandemic, having these in person isn’t an 
option. Clubs are asking, should we postpone or cancel? I want to pose another 
question, why not adapt and hold one virtually?
It may seem beyond reach to organize. But my fellow Australians will remem-
ber the highly successful re-imagining of ANZAC Day; an entire set of cultural 
ceremonies typically built around physical proximity. An unlike ANZAC Day, we 
already have lots of experience in the world of virtual events.
The first thing a club needs to do is ask why a changeover is important to you. 
“Rotary chicken dinner” aside, this answer varies from club to club. But it is the 
key to designing a virtual event that will capture all the significance of an in-per-
son one. Typical elements of a changeover include:
n Celebrating accomplishments. This involves looking back on a year of hard work. This 

shouldn’t just be a vanity for the president and board, but something all members can 
take pride in.

n Acknowledging service. Honoring those members who stand out among us is still 
important. Hard work in service and generous giving should be celebrated.

n Looking forward to the year ahead. We need to get excited about new opportunities 
for service, and opportunities to work together for a brighter future. This is what hope 
is built upon.

n Sharing fellowship. Now more than ever we need to stay connected. While it can be 
difficult to banter over zoom, we need to keep the bonds of friendship strong.

But how do we plan such an event? Here are some tips for each stage.

n Setting the agenda. Good news here. Your agenda doesn’t have to change! If your club 
has a program, use it and convert it to work online.

n Running the event. Have a good master of ceremonies. You will need this person to 
keep things moving, keep the audience interested, and keep everything running on 
time. They should know the platform and what features it offers for hosting an event. 
Being able to mute some participants can come in handy. It is also useful to have a 
second person manage the technology while your master of ceremonies handles the 
people.

n Handling awards. Set aside time for the club president to announce award recipients. 
For those awards that are not a surprise, like Paul Harris Fellow upgrades, mail them 
early, and have members show off their new award as they’re announced. Other 
awards can be mailed ahead for the recipient to display during the ceremony. If your 
club has a tradition of passing a gavel or handing over a presidential collar, consider 
doing it ahead and recording a video.

n Managing a large audience. Anyone who has been in a large Zoom call knows that 
it’s hard to spot who is talking, or where a particular person is, even if they’re the 
only ones unmuted. The Spotlight Video feature of Zoom allows the host to select a 
single person to display to everyone. During awards presentations, this can help zero 

Holding a cHangeover 
ceremony virtually

cont’d on page 13

Mark Daniel Maloney
President 2019-20
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rcsa activities Highlight:   
throwback to rcsa’s Potluck and Brunch June 2015-2016
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rotary cluB of st. andrew’s covid 
rePonse

rcsa uPcoming events
RI Virtual Convention – June 20th – 26th

The club recently made a contribution to the Curlin Johnson Basic School and 
its children as they continue to face the coronavirus pandemic. President Aud-
ley visited the school to make the handover along with IPP Kemmehi and AG 
Marie.

The Teachers and students greeted to gesture with much excitement. RCSA 
continues to do good in the community!!!

in on the person of the moment. With any large event, it’s good to plan early and 
practice ahead of time.

Why not put it on hold until after the pandemic? You could. Your club’s changeover 
belongs to your club, and the event is run for the benefit of your members. But before 
you rush to do that, consider that changeovers are moments in time, and we hold 
them as close as possible to the turn of the Rotary year as a point of significance in 
transition. The further away from 1 July the event is, the less meaning it may hold. 
Would a physical changeover in November be more meaningful than a virtual one in 
June?

COVID-19 is a challenge. Even with all our efforts, members might find it hard to feel 
as attached as they did. Changeovers are a beautiful occasion to celebrate what we 
do, and the value of being a part of the club. If we just ignore such a pivotal event, will 
it be harder for our members to feel excited about paying their dues come July?

Holding a cHangeover ceremony virtually cnt’d. from P9

rotary news!!!
rotary’s virtual teletHon raises more 

tHan $520,000 for covid-19 resPonse
More than 65,000 people worldwide watched the #RotaryResponds vir-
tual telethon on 2 May, which raised more than a half-million dollars for 
COVID-19 disaster response efforts. 

In the online event hosted by Past Rotary International President Barry 
Rassin and Past RI Director John Smarge, members from around the world 
showed how their clubs and communities are fighting the pandemic caused 
by coronavirus. The money that was raised, more than $521,000, will fund 
at least 21 Rotary disaster response grants to pay for projects related to the 
pandemic. 

The telethon, coordinated by Rotary Foundation Trustee Jennifer Jones, 
showed inspiring video messages from government dignitaries, including 
Alejandro Giammattei, president of Guatemala; Josephine Ojiambo, former 
Kenyan ambassador to the United Nations; Andrew Mitchell, member of 
parliament of the United Kingdom; Karina Gould, member of parliament of 
Canada; and BBC television personality Zara Janjua and RI President Mark 
Daniel Maloney. Musical entertainment included performances by Tara 
Watts and Rotary member Aaron Blomme. 

“You [Rotary members] have risen to the occasion and adapted to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, proving that the world needs Rotary now more than 
ever,” said Maloney. “I have never been more proud to be a Rotarian.”

RCSA would like to extend heartiest 
congratulations to the Hylton Family 
who is celebrating their son Benjamin’s 
graduation from AISK and receiving 
one of the schools highest honour, the 
Empowerment Award.
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motivational Quote 

“Boredom the curse of our times”
By Webster Edwards

A young colleague recently complained of boredom. Growing up in the 
world of yesteryear, it was unheard of for young persons to complain of 
feeling bored. There was always a creative approach to leisure, making 
things, doing things and meaningfully filling any void with homemade 
recreational pursuits.

Today while many persons complain of being bored, some of us find 
ourselves confronted with too much to do and never enough time to 
accomplish all.

Boredom has been defined as a form of learned helplessness. It remains 
true that when there is no focus or motivation to achieve, one is 
transported into a world of meaninglessness and unreality.

Today we need to provide the necessary stimuli that will serve as an 
antidote for the boredom of our times.

We can begin by conveying to our young charges, strategies for the 
creative use of leisure......... reading, volunteering, planning and creating. 
Strategies without which the human race cannot continue to exist 
meaningfully and life would remain dull, uninteresting and without 
value.

Copyright ©2018 Webster Edwards. All Rights Reserved. Private distribution with 
acknowledgement is permitted Please visit our website at; friendshipjamaica.org

rotarian code of conduct
The following Code of Conduct has been adopted for use by Rotar-
ians all over the World.  This is based on “The Four-Way Test”.

As a Rotarian, I will:
1. Act with integrity and high ethical standards in my personal 

and professional life.
2. Deal fairly with others and treat them and their occupa-

tions with respect.
3. Use my professional skills to mentor young people, help 

those with special needs and improve people’s quality of 
life in the world.

4. Avoid behavior that reflects adversely on Rotary and other 
Rotarians.
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